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For the Week of:
July 31 - August 4, 2017

Manager’s Message of the Week
Dawn Francis, Town Manager

New Inflatable Water Park Now Open at Bayside Beach!

Colchester Parks and Recreation is excited to introduce their newest addition to the
Bayside waterfront: a giant inflatable slide and climbing structure. Visit us at Bayside
Beach to rent a life-vest and play on the inflatables!

Open Monday - Sunday, 11:00 AM to 5:00 PM. The cost is $5.00 for one half-hour life-
jacket rental and includes 30 minutes on the inflatables. Life-jackets MUST be rented
from Bayside Paddle Sports. Lifeguards will review the Rules and Regulations with
each group beforehand, then escort groups of no more than 15 people out to the
structure and back. The lifeguards will stay in the inflatable area while patrons are on
the structure.

We had a Q&A session with Glen Cuttitta, Director of Parks and Recreation, for more
about the new attraction:

Q: From where did this idea come? Do you know of other towns that have an
inflatable water park?

A: | saw it on a website where we buy our paddleboards and kayaks and thought it
would be cool to have one. | am not aware of any towns in Vermont that have one,
but | haven’t researched it.

Q: Where did you get the inflatable? Does the company specialize in inflatable
Parks and Recreation equipment?

A: We purchased it through Commercial Recreation Systems. They are a distributor
of inflatable water equipment.

Q: Why is there a height requirement?
A: The height requirement was a manufacturing requirement and is typical of most
inflatable waterparks.

Q: How deep is the water under the inflatable and how far out is it placed?
A: It is currently in 11 feet of water but needs a minimum of 8 feet. It’s about 200 feet
from shore.

Q: How is the inflatable anchored?
A: It’s held in place by very large concrete blocks.

For further information or comment, please call Linda Gustainis at 802.264.5509
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Q: Can the inflatable be rented for parties?
A: We are not currently reserving it for parties—maybe next year.

Q: Is it for kids only or can parents go out on it with their kids?
A: It's for anyone over 48 inches tall.

Q: When will the Inflatable Water Park close for the season?
A: It will close on August 27,

For Inflatable Water Park Rules and Regulations and to review the rental agreement
visit http://colchestervt.gov/1835/Inflatable-Water-Park or call 264-5640.

Police Department
Jennifer Morrison, Police Chief

Save the Date! This history of the Colchester Police Department has been
prepared in advance of our 50" Anniversary Celebration which will include an
Open House at the Police Station on September 10", 11:00 a.m.

COLCHESTER POLICE DEPARTMENT HISTORY
PART 2 - THE FIRST FEW YEARS:

Chief Ron Smith soon hired Officer Neil Heddenburg. Together they were the Town’s
only full-time police officers for several months. Things were far less formal back then
in terms of training/certification and “part-time” officers were frequently deputized
to help augment the local police force. CPD had some part-time officers in those
days, many of whose names we cannot locate.

In March 1968 Officer Heddenburg was dismissed (or resigned, depending on which
news report you believe) and Chief Smith brought part-time Officer Henry Sidlowski
on board full-time. On June 13, 1968 a third officer was added to the force. Officer
Don Pollard made $6,000 annually. That summer also saw Officer Robert Carmichael
hired as a part-timer.

January 1970 brought the addition of a 4th full-time officer. Chuck Kirker was hired
and sent off for 3-4 weeks in June 1970 to attend the very first session of the newly
created Vermont Police Academy at Norwich University. At the time the Academy
was conducted by Vermont State Police. CPD was now a department of four full-time
officers and one part-time officer.

While Officer Kirker was at the Vermont Police Academy both of the other full-timer

officers asked to be made Sergeants. Legend has it that Chief Smith said no, so they
both left and went to the South Burlington Police Department. To fill the void,

For further information or comment, please call Linda Gustainis at 802.264.5509
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Officer Jim Lockwood and Officer Ron Tatro were hired and a new detective position
was created. Tom Sorrell, father of Bill Sorrell our long-time Attorney General, was
hired as CPD’s first detective in the summer of 1970. Detective Sorrell went on to
become the US Marshal for the District of Vermont.

Back in those days the full-time officers had take-home cars and they responded to
nearly all the calls for service and began relying less and less on the Vermont State
Police for assistance. By the end of the year the 5th and 6th full time officers were
sworn in, bringing the force to six officers and a detective, supported by a few part-
time officers.

In the early 1970s CPD started doing outreach to schools & youth, a concept that was
years ahead of its time. In 1972 CPD moved its headquarters to the area of Route 7
and 2A in a location now known as the Bean Building. In 1973 the first promotions
took place when Officers Chuck Kirker and Dave Smith were promoted to Sergeant.

For more about Colchester Police Department visit http://colchestervt.gov/police or
call (802) 264-5556 (non-emergency).

Rescue and Technical Rescue Squads
Amy Akerlind, Rescue Chief

Summer continues to keep us busy with calls for service, as well as special events.
Call numbers continue to be higher than last year’s at this time. In addition to our
regular daily staffing, we staffed the second ambulance on July 4% for the parade
and fireworks, and will do so for the Triathlon this weekend.

This month we said goodbye to Lauri McGivern, who retired from Rescue after 30+
years as a volunteer! Lauri was the Thursday night Crew Captain (shift supervisor),
and an Advance EMT. She trained many new members and had a love for the Junior
Membership Program, which allows teens 16 and over to become members of rescue.
Lauri also held several different officer positions, including Chief and Assistant Chief.
Most recently she served on the Advisory Committee. We will miss Lauri and all of
her years of knowledge. | wonder if we will ever see another volunteer reach the 30
year mark. Best wishes to Lauri in the future.

For more information about Colchester Rescue, please visit
http://colchestervt.gov/rescue or call (802) 264-5990.

Upcoming Town Meetings:
All meetings take place at the Colchester Town Offices, 781 Blakely Road, in the
Outer Bay Conference Room on the 3™ floor unless otherwise noted.

A Selectboard: Tuesday, August 8, 6:30 PM

For further information or comment, please call Linda Gustainis at 802.264.5509
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A Recreation Advisory Board: Wednesday, August 9, 7:00 AM in the Champlain
Room, 2" floor
A Development Review Board: Wednesday, August 9, 7:00 PM

Upcoming events:
A Summer Concert Series-FREE: Bayside Park, 7:00 PM. Thursday, August 3:
The DuPont Brothers Band.
A Summer Concert Series-FREE: Bayside Park, 7:00 PM. Thursday, August 17:
Satin and Steel (New date!)

Movies in the Park-FREE: Friday, August 11, 8:00 PM at Bayside Park. Disney’s
“Moana” (Weather permitting).

Save the Date! The Colchester Police Department will be celebrating its 50th
Anniversary to include an Open House at the Police Station on September 10
at 11:00 a.m.

>~

>~

Notices:

A The Colchester Log Schoolhouse is open for the summer on Fridays,
Saturdays and Sundays, 11:00 AM - 3:00 PM. Located at Airport Park, it
showcases our community’s history and heritage. Parking and admission are
free; donations are welcomed. Take a step back in time—before computers,
cell phones, electricity, or even tap water! Photos and more details are on the
Colchester Historical Society's web site: http://colchestervt.gov/477/Log-
Schoolhouse-Restoration.

A You’ve Been Flamingoed! Worry not! Flamingos like the rain and they WILL
migrate to your lawn, rain or shine. Another flock popped up on Hollow Creek
Drive—we wonder where they’ll land next?? They will migrate south in
September, so join the fun before they fly away for winter!

Upon your order, the classic, pink plastic beauties will grace the chosen yard
for approximately 24 hours; price includes delivery, set-up, and re-capture by
our professionally-trained flamingo wranglers.

)

Flock of 25 - $25
Flock of 50 - $40

Flock of 75 - $55
Flamingo Prevention Insurance: $20.00
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To request placement of a flock visit http://colchestervt.gov/796/Youve-Been-
Flamingoed!

Traffic Alerts:

For further information or comment, please call Linda Gustainis at 802.264.5509
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A 1-89 COLCHESTER - SWANTON

0 Sunday - 6pm to 6am: milling continues in the left lane southbound at Exit
16 for approximately 3 miles.

o Monday thru Wednesday - 6pm to 6am: milling Exit 17 On/Off Ramps. The
northbound off ramp will be done late night as it may be closed for safe
operations. If necessary, traffic will follow a signed detour during the
closure. Milling in southbound right lane over the Lamoille River Bridge.

0 Sunday thru Thursday - 6pm to 6am: Weather permitting, bridge joint work
northbound between Milton and St. Albans.

One lane of travel will be maintained within the construction zone. Motorists
should plan for minimal delays. Questions? Contact Stephanie Barrett, Public
Outreach Coordinator at 802-862-6085. Find daily updates at
www.countonitinc.com.

A Route 7/2, 2A & 127 Intersection Project: Week of July 31, 2017

In preparation for re-opening Route 7/2, the contractor will set curbing, complete
the installation of catch basins and install pavement markings. The road will re-
open to through traffic at the end of the week, slated for August 4. Access to
businesses will remain OPEN at all times.

Notify Me: Subscribe to Town news that matters to you most. Visit
www.colchestervt.gov and click on the Notify Me icon to sign up.

For further information or comment, please call Linda Gustainis at 802.264.5509
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